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Blessed families and other members from around the world, I am Eiji Tokuno, chair of the Cheoneuiwon 

of heavenly Japan. I look forward to serving you. First, I would like to humbly express my sincere 

gratitude toward Heavenly Parent and True Parents for giving me the responsibilities of the Cheoneuiwon 

chair and branch president of the HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center, heavenly Japan branch 

-- both honorable and significant positions. Within the next two years, until the Cheonwon Gung is 

completed in 2023, I will succeed in building a basic structure for Cheoneuiwon in heavenly Japan. I will 

also create an explosive expansion of CheonBo works in heavenly Japan. In addition, as one joint 

community, I will proactively support the new structure centering on heavenly Japan's new regional group 

president, Sang-il Bang and the new national chair, Tomihiro Tanaka. 

 

During the new seven-year course until 2027, we will fully unite with True Mother, Heaven's only 

begotten daughter. FFWPU, UPF and the foundation in heavenly Japan will unite under our Heavenly 

Parent's Holy Community, and with the spirit that "we are one," we will absolutely fulfill national 

restoration in heavenly Japan. We will be victorious. I look forward to serving you. Thank you very 

much. 

 


